

Your Good Shepherd Family Where we are and where we are going after Hurricane Ian.

	Oct. 6- Nov. 4
Recovery	 We entered into contract with Serve Pro to mitigate the damage post Hurricane Ian
(Mitigation)	 Their work included removing water, the damaged carpet, sheetrock 4' up on interior walls and drying out the entire
	areaMold was removed and the property treated
	 Insurance adjusters have been onsite to assess damage
	firsthand.
	The process provides time for us to continue to assess damage that was not immediately evident.
	Oct. 6- Nov. 4
	FEMA has been contacted.
Remediation	 The Diocese has given us two checks totaling \$10,000, and we have received a check for \$250,000 from Church Insurance to help pay contractors throughout the process.
	FEMA requires a great deal of documentation. If you have pictures of the church property before, during or after IAN that you think may be helpful, please forward them to Lynn at the Church office.
	Weekly Meetings
Restoration And	 Fr. Joe established Revisioning and Renovation Team that meets weekly, Mondays at 1pm, to discern the leading of God for the GS property offering creative suggestions for repurposing and improving our space consistent with our mission and purpose.
Revisioning	 They are working through the many details, with Diocese support, to make recommendations for the renovation and rebuilding phase.
	This team will be forming subcommittees to consider specific areas/spaces for revisioning.
Rebuilding	Currently, there is no timeline for renovation to begin. We've been told, "This is a marathon, not a sprint", to which we have agreed to work as quickly as possible, as slow as necessary!
	Sunday, 10/09
Rejoicing	 St. Mark's opened the doors to a GS when Bishop Scharf visited and celebrated the service.
(Throughout	Sunday, 10/16
the journey)	 We were safely able to open our doors to Sunday services and weekl activities
	Ongoing
	 Dave Beall made arrangements with the County to pick up the debris curbside